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September & October 
2016 Outreach 

New Clients .......................  32 

Births .................................  13 

+ve Pregnancy Tests ............  8 

-ve Pregnancy Tests ............. 3 

Ultrasounds .......................  19 

Diapers .........................  1,910 

    

Meet Carol Duty, 
PSG Director 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Thanksgiving 

By Judith Shearman

Philippians 4:6-7 says “Do not be anxious about anything, but in everything by prayer and supplication with 

thanksgiving let your requests be made known to God. And the peace of God, which surpasses all understanding, will 

guard your hearts and your minds in Christ Jesus.”  

Starting in 2015 I have been helping Pregnancy Support Group with this newsletter, their website, and social media 

posts. When I started, I was pregnant with my youngest. I have always been pro-life, but I never really looked into the 

gory details of abortion or the specific arguments from either side until then. I don’t know how much of it was the 

pregnancy hormones, but reading about babies being torn apart during an abortion, or about the opposition to the 

20 Week Pain-Capable Unborn Child Protection Act (or that fact that it was 

even needed to begin with), while I was feeling my own precious baby move 

around inside of me was really, REALLY hard. I wanted to throw up and then 

punch someone in the face. I’m normally a very sweet person (at least that is 

what everyone tells me!), but I just couldn’t understand how so many people 

in the world could be so selfish, so unfeeling, and just plain horrible enough 

to not care about these little babies! They move, they feel, they live, and they 

die just like any other human being!  

I still don’t understand and I never will. But it has been hard. I have wanted 

God to come down like He did in the Bible, just open up a crack in the earth 

and let all the evil people fall in, and then I’ve been a little miffed that He 

didn’t do just that. Then I read verses like Philippians 4:6-7. It says to let God 

know my requests. It doesn’t even say that He will answer them, not in the 

way that I always ask anyway (like having the earth swallow up the evil in the 

world). But it does say to ask with thanksgiving. Then it says that “the peace 

of God, which surpasses all understanding, will guard your hearts and your 

minds in Christ Jesus.” Ah yes, peace, and not only that, but the peace of God. 

THAT is what I need. That is what all those people killing babies need too. So 

instead of wanting to punch evil people in the face and being mad because 

God hasn’t destroyed them all, I try to make it a point to thank God for giving 

me the opportunity to help an organization like PSG. I thank Him for the knowledge of the truth of what abortion 

does and how evil it is, that the people who are pro-choice, the women who have had abortions, the politicians and 

officials who pass horrible laws and defeat life-giving laws, the abortion clinic workers, that all of them just need 
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Jesus Christ.  They just need His peace in their hearts too. Then I 

am not so mad, I am just sad for them and I pray even more for 

them. Then I thank God again for the knowledge and wisdom, and 

the opportunities to make a difference that He has given me, and it 

just goes around, and around again. It’s a thanksgiving circle of life, 

literally.  

Speaking of thanksgiving, I would like to say thank you to all of you 

for reading our newsletter, supporting PSG, and for praying for us 

and for an end to abortion. Thank you to all of the churches and 

organizations that support us too. I would also like to say thank you 

to Carol Duty for all of her hard work. She works harder and is 

more passionate about what she does than anyone else I know. 

Thank you to the ladies that work in the office and all of our 

wonderful volunteers. They all keep PSG going on a daily basis and 

are such a blessing to the women who come through the doors. 

Please take a minute to read the list of volunteers and office 

workers and next time you see one of them tell them thank you. 

More importantly, please keep them all in your prayers. Give 

thanks for them. Give thanks for life. Give thanks that God is in 

control, give thanks that we have a God who does care, who holds 

every one of those babies in His hands.  

And may the Peace of God be with you as you gather with friends and family for Thanksgiving and as you go about 

your day-to-day! 

We wanted to share this article found on Life Issues Institute, Inc. at www.lifeissues.org/2016/10/2016-
call-action-protect-local-pro-life-legislation. It is a longer article, so we do not want to include it all here 
but strongly encourage you to follow the link and read it in its entirety. The following is a brief synopsis. 

 

2016: A call to action to protect & further local Pro-Life legislation

Who the next President is, and subsequently those 
who follow the President into office or are appointed 
by the President during the next four years is an 
important event that will greatly affect the future of 
our country. However, that often overshadows the 
equally important state and locally elected officials.  

This article says that about a third of the population 
voted in the 2014 midterm elections and only 1 out of 
5 eligible voters submitted a ballot for the mayoral 
elections. The actions of those who serve in the 
Senate and in the House as well as local county 
positions can literally be the difference between life 
and death. Even President Obama started out as a 
Senator. He was pro-abortion from the beginning and 
it should not have come as a surprise that he has 

followed that as President. Voting in the less 
prominent local elections still makes a difference for 
the unborn children who are depending on you to 
stand up for them. Plus, many local measures have no 
interference from either Congress or the President.  

The number of lives saved by laws passed on the State 
level should not be discounted. The article also asks 
“Who runs your state and where do they stand on 
LIFE?” It is definitely something to think about. The 
standard “why vote, my opinion doesn’t matter 
anyway” isn’t as based on as much fact as you might 
have thought. The local elections have a direct impact 
on the pro-life movement, and sometimes even more 
so than national elections. So yes, you can make a 
difference! 

http://www.lifeissues.org/2016/10/2016-call-action-protect-local-pro-life-legislation
http://www.lifeissues.org/2016/10/2016-call-action-protect-local-pro-life-legislation
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We want to thank Dr. & Mrs. Eugene 

Cleek for their generous donation to 

Pregnancy Support Group at the Yolo 

County Fair of $2,000. 

We would also like to thank another 

anonymous donor who generously gave 

$2000 in the month of September to 

help with our ultrasound machine 

payments. 

The PSG also would like to send out a big 

get well soon for Travis Morrow after his 

accident. We are happy to hear that 

recovery is going well. 

. 
 

The article calls us to action. It 
calls us to vote, not just for the 
next president, but for life. Vote 
for the lives of the unborn 
children and their families. Be 
the one to stand up for those 
who have no voice. Don’t just 
vote for this election either, vote 
for life every chance you get. Do 
it nationally and locally every 
time and especially this time!  

The article sums it up by saying 
“now is the time to take a stand 
on life saving issues. Critical 
decisions are being made this 
year and your influence over 
your state government must not 
be dismissed! We have a significant opportunity to 
change our culture on behalf of the sanctity of life. 

Perhaps more than any other 
time in decades, we have the 
chance to change the 
conversation—and legislation—
about the value of life and the 
future of our nation.” 

Life Issues has also created a 
2016 Call to Action Resources 
page. You can visit that page at 
LifeIssues.org/2016/08/2016-
call-action-resources to learn 
more about the various issues 
that will be affected this election. 
Please take a minute to read the 
full article and share it with your 
family and friends. 

www.lifeissues.org/2016/10/2016-call-action-protect-
local-pro-life-legislation 

 

This was the scene at our Pregnancy Support Group foam run this past October 15th. (See next page for pictures.) 
There was fun to be had by everyone in attendance.  

Our pastor pony hop race was definitely the main event won by Calvary Baptist’s very own Pastor Andy Flowers. 
There were seven pastors in all competing for a South Lake Tahoe cruise. It was so much fun watching as the pastors 
raced toward the finish…one way or another…but in the end only one could win. We did have a small gift for last 
place…should we mention his name?... Oh yes we should. Thank you for being a good sport Pastor Brian Bauer. 
Maybe next year. Thanks to all of the pastors that participated. We hope very much, that you found it to be such 
great fun that you look forward to participating again next year and invite others to join. 

Running through the bubbles didn’t slow the runners down. Congratulations to our top runners: Mathew Hardin, 
Dooba Eibensteiner , and Steve Garcia. Thank you guys so much for participating in our fun run.   

This year brought more runners and walkers than PSG has seen in a while. We are hoping that by incorporating our 
Field of Fun along with our Bubble Run that families will be excited to participate next year. 

A big “thank you” also goes to Pastor Littau of The Sanctuary for the gift of the tri-tip. We had a delicious lunch that 

was enjoyed by all. 

Ultimately, Pregnancy Support Group was blessed all the way around by everyone who helped to make this event 
work, rain or shine.  Thank you from the bottom of our hearts for helping this year. Our blessings also came in the 
way of supporters that walked, rocked or ran. We know that if you had not chosen to spend your Saturday with us 
that this event would not have worked. Thank you for coming out and supporting the PSG.  

Over $10,000 was raised to help the ministry of PSG. The top pledge winners were honored with some very exciting 
gifts. Our grand prize winner was Darryl Fiedler of St. Paul’s Lutheran Church, followed by Pastor Littau. Fallowing up 
with a close third was Carla Ramstadt. Our youth prize winner was Josh Tucker.   

Pregnancy Support Group knows how busy our churches are helping out all over our growing community. When they 
choose to support one of PSG’s fundraising functions, we are doubly blessed just to have them be a strong presence 
in our midst.  Thank you to all the churches that supported this event. St. Paul’s Lutheran was our top Pledge winner 
this year with Sanctuary coming in 2nd and Woodland United Fellowship coming in 3rd. The pledges earned by each 

The clouds parted, there was no rain to be seen, and a soft breeze gently blew billows of 
foam over the grass as the audience grabbed at the puffy bubbles. 

http://www.lifeissues.org/2016/10/2016-call-action-protect-local-pro-life-legislation
http://www.lifeissues.org/2016/10/2016-call-action-protect-local-pro-life-legislation
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The Pregnancy Support Group would like to offer our 
heartfelt thank you to the anonymous donor that blessed 
us by donating the funds to pay off our 3D/4D ultrasound 

machine. Because of this generous donation of over 
$19,000, the cost of this machine can now be removed 

from our budget and we will no longer need to charge for 
our ultrasound and we will only need to use the machine 

for our clients once again. 
 

The greatest blessing to having this machine is the ability 
to show women that are 18 weeks or more pregnant the 

ability to see their precious little babies in a way only a 3D 
machine can. This lets a mommy know what her baby 

really looks like even while our state allows for abortions 
up to 24 weeks. 

 
Thank you anonymous donor for this wonderful and 

powerful tool. We will think of you often as we bless young 
women with this amazing machine. 

. 
 

individual fellowship will go a long way to supporting the ministry outreach of PSG. We also want to thank those that  
came out representing their individual fellowships.  
Outreach Church of Christ, Calvary Baptist Church, Life 
Point Church, 1st Baptist church of Davis, St. James 
Parish, Pole Line Baptist, and New Testament church. 

It was a very fun day and we thank you and hope to 
see all of you out there again next year! 

Watch a video/slideshow of the event on YouTube 
(thanks to Christina Ritchie).  
https://youtu.be/Tfn5cJoTaoQ  

 

 

Pregnancy Support Group’s monthly Life Support newsletter is assembled and edited by Judith Shearman. 

https://youtu.be/Tfn5cJoTaoQ

